



KIỂM TRA CUỐI KÌ 1 - LỚP 6

Dạng 1: Trắc nghiệm A, B, C, D:

Circle the best answer A, B, C, D

Câu 1 - Choose the odd one out

- | | | | |
|---------------------------|----------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>come</u> | B. <u>month</u> | C. <u>mother</u> | D. <u>open</u> |
| 2. A. <u>hope</u> | B. <u>homework</u> | C. <u>one</u> | D. <u>post</u> |
| 3. A. <u>brother</u> | B. <u>judo</u> | C. <u>going</u> | D. <u>rode</u> |
| 4. A. <u>photo</u> | B. <u>going</u> | C. <u>brother</u> | D. <u>home</u> |
| 5. A. <u>cold</u> | B. <u>volleyball</u> | C. <u>telephone</u> | D. <u>open</u> |
| 6. A. <u>beds</u> | B. <u>clocks</u> | C. <u>walls</u> | D. <u>tables</u> |
| 7. A. <u>mothers</u> | B. <u>centres</u> | C. <u>aunts</u> | D. <u>cousins</u> |
| 8. A. <u>cities</u> | B. <u>watches</u> | C. <u>dishes</u> | D. <u>houses</u> |
| 9. A. <u>grandparents</u> | B. <u>brothers</u> | C. <u>uncles</u> | D. <u>fathers</u> |
| 10. A. <u>books</u> | B. <u>walls</u> | C. <u>rooms</u> | D. <u>pillows</u> |
| 11. A. <u>funny</u> | B. <u>lunch</u> | C. <u>sun</u> | D. <u>computer</u> |
| 12. A. <u>photo</u> | B. <u>going</u> | C. <u>brother</u> | D. <u>home</u> |
| 13. A. <u>school</u> | B. <u>teaching</u> | C. <u>chess</u> | D. <u>chalk</u> |
| 14. A. <u>cold</u> | B. <u>volleyball</u> | C. <u>telephone</u> | D. <u>open</u> |
| 15. A. <u>meat</u> | B. <u>reading</u> | C. <u>bread</u> | D. <u>seat</u> |
| 16. A. <u>writes</u> | B. <u>makes</u> | C. <u>takes</u> | D. <u>drives</u> |
| 17. A. <u>never</u> | B. <u>often</u> | C. <u>when</u> | D. <u>tennis</u> |
| 18. A. <u>Thursday</u> | B. <u>thanks</u> | C. <u>these</u> | D. <u>birthday</u> |
| 19. A. <u>advice</u> | B. <u>price</u> | C. <u>nice</u> | D. <u>police</u> |
| 20. A. <u>coffee</u> | B. <u>see</u> | C. <u>agree</u> | D. <u>free</u> |
| 21. A. <u>city</u> | B. <u>cathedral</u> | C. <u>central</u> | D. <u>cinema</u> |
| 22. A. <u>every</u> | B. <u>prepare</u> | C. <u>relative</u> | D. <u>helping</u> |
| 23. A. <u>chat</u> | B. <u>peach</u> | C. <u>chocolate</u> | D. <u>chemistry</u> |
| 24. A. <u>leave</u> | B. <u>break</u> | C. <u>repeat</u> | D. <u>peaceful</u> |
| 25. A. <u>money</u> | B. <u>close</u> | C. <u>most</u> | D. <u>judo</u> |

Câu 2 - Choose the best option (A, B or C) for each space

- How is your first week _____ school?
A. on B. at C. for D. to
- My brother often helps me _____ my homework.
A. at B. about C. for D. with
- Megan is _____ badminton with her friends in the schoolyard.
A. having B. studying C. playing D. doing
- The villa is _____ by pine trees.
A. surrounded B. built C. covered D. grounded
- We do _____ in the gym every afternoon.



- A. table tennis B. football C. judo D. homework
6. My kids spend hours chatting _____ the phone _____ their friends.
A. at - with B. on - to C. to - with D. in - about
7. Could you turn the television _____? I want to watch the news.
A. on B. off C. down D. up
8. My best friend _____ a round face and big eyes.
A. have B. has C. is D. gets
9. My brother is really _____. He always does his homework.
A. hard-working B. serious C. confident D. patient
10. When eating, most Vietnamese people hold chopsticks in their right _____.
A. arm B. leg C. finger D. hand
11. Phong is usually early _____ school because she gets up early.
A. on B. for C. at D. to
12. "What would you like to drink now?" – "_____".
A. No, thank you. B. Yes, please.
C. I like to do nothing D. Orange juice, please.
13. We usually play football in winter _____ it's cold.
A. When B. Where C. so D. time
14. Kien often _____ his bike to visit his hometown.
A. drives B. flies C. rides D. goes
15. "How are you going to get to Hung King Temple next weekend?" –
"_____".
A. By bus B. For two days C. Sometimes D. Very much
16. It's cold. The students _____ warm clothes.
A. wear B. wears C. wearing D. are wearing
17. Phuong is very good _____ English and History, but she doesn't like Maths much.
A. with B. for C. to D. at
18. The children look very _____ while playing games during break time.
A. excite B. excited C. exciting D. excitement
19. Look! The girls are _____ rope in the playground.
A. dancing B. playing C. skipping D. doing
20. "What are you doing this afternoon?"



"I don't know, but I'd like to _____ swimming."

- A. have B. do C. play D. go

21. This is my _____ bedroom.

- A. brother's B. brother C. brothers

22. Mira is short with long brown _____.

- A. nose B. hair C. cheeks

23. Tracy is _____. She likes meeting new people.

- A. shy B. confident C. hard-working

24. This street is _____-than that street.

- A. noisy B. more noisy C. noisier

25. You _____ go alone late at night. It's dangerous.

- A. must B. musn't C. can

Dạng 2: Điền từ vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn

Read and complete the passage with the correct words

Câu 1 - Fill in each gap in the passage with one suitable word from the box

playing X by Her sick

I have a close friend. Her name is Vui. (1) _____ family has four people: her father, mother, brother and she. They live on Bui Thi Xuan street in Da Lat. Her father is a doctor. He works from morning to night. He takes care of (2) _____ people. He often goes to work (3) _____ car. Her mother is a teacher. She teaches Maths in a high school. She often helps Vui with difficult Math Problems. Her elder brother is Trung. He is (4) _____ student at Da Lat university. He enjoys (5) _____ soccer very much.

Câu 2 - Fill in each gap in the passage with one suitable word from the box

*gatherings give festival shopping decorate
have love envelopes wishes first*

Tet is a national and family (1) _____. It is an occasion for every Vietnamese to (2) _____ a good time while thinking about the last year and the next year. At Tet, people (3) _____ streets and public buildings, almost all shops are crowded with people (4) _____ for Tet. Tet is a time for family (5) _____. At home, everything is tidy; people cook special food. First-footing is made when the (6) _____ visitor comes, and parents give children lucky money in red (7) _____. Tet is also a time for peace and (8) _____. During Tet, friends, relatives, and neighbours (9) _____ each other do their best (10) _____ for the new year.

Câu 3 - Complete the letter using the words in the box

where turning until meet number get

Dear Ha,

Let's (1) _____ on Sunday evening at Quynh Café on Tran Quang Dieu Street. There's a post office on the corner of the street. The café is next to the post office. There's a cinema



opposite the café (2) _____ we can see a film after we have coffee.
To (3) _____ to the café, take bus (4) _____ 8 to Truong Thi Street. Get off at the bus stop in front of a park. Go along the street (5) _____ you get to the traffic lights and then turn right. Take the first (6) _____ on your right. Go straight ahead – just about 500 metres and it's on your left.

See you there!

Khang

Câu 4 - Fill in each gap in the passage with one suitable word from the box

by ugly scenery because too many

OAK CITY

Oak City is a great city. There's so (1) _____ to do! There are cinemas, parks, and discos. It's got some great clothes and music shops (2) _____. Oak City is very modern and beautiful. There aren't any (3) _____ buildings and there's some beautiful (4) _____ around the city.

Is there any pollution in Oak City? There isn't much pollution (5) _____ there isn't much traffic. Everyone travels (6) _____ bike and walks, so there aren't many accidents.

Câu 5 - Fill in each gap in the passage with one suitable word from the box

are having has do talent show friendly

My best friend is Joe. He's nine years old like me. Joe lives in a small house with his parents. Joe's tall and quite fat. He (1) _____ big brown eyes and short hair. Joe and I spend a lot of time together. We both like sports. We often (2) _____ martial arts after school. We are in the school karate club. Joe is a great friend. He's very (3) _____. He helps me when I can't do my homework. He's also good at magic. He's going to sign up for the (4) _____ next month. Next Saturday is his birthday. We (5) _____ a party with chicken pasta and cola. I'll buy a T-shirt for him. His favorite color is blue, so I'm going to look for a beautiful one in blue.

Câu 6 - Fill in each gap in the passage with A, B or C

Dak Lak province is in the Central Highland of VietNam. It is popular for its (1) _____ landscape. Tourists to Dak Lak can visit Buon Me Thuot city. The city gets the name "the capital of coffee" (2) _____ it has the best coffee in Viet Nam. Another exciting place is Ban Don (Don Village). The village is famous for its long tradition of taming wild elephants. Tourists can (3) _____ in exciting activities in Dak Lak. They can go canoeing along the Serepok river and visit the waterfall. They (4) _____ also ride a horse through the wild elephants in Yok Don (5) _____ Park.

- | | | |
|---------------|-------------|----------------|
| 1. A. amazing | B. boring | C. sunny |
| 2. A. but | B. so | C. because |
| 3. A. take | B. join | C. do |
| 4. A. must | B. can | C. shall |
| 5. A. Nation | B. national | C. nationality |

Câu 7 - Fill each blank with a word/phrase in the box

*ball games have English lessons international
housework subjects share study*



1. Do you have _____ on Monday? - No, on Tuesday.
2. My brother wants to _____ film and photography.
3. Children like to play _____.
4. My sister sometimes helps my mother to do the _____.
5. What do you usually _____ for breakfast? - Bread and milk.
6. There are many _____ students at our school.
7. How many _____ do you have this semester? - Six.
8. My friends and I _____ the same room when we travel on holiday.

Câu 8 - Fill in the blanks with words learned from the lessons

My school is a wonderful place. It is not very big, but it has everything we need. There (1) _____ a large playground, and we play football there every afternoon. We have four main (2) _____: the library, the computer room, the music room, and the art room. I really like the (3) _____ room because it is so quiet and has a lot of books. My classroom is on the second floor. We usually do our (4) _____ there. There are many beautiful paintings in the art room, so I like to (5) _____ my friends drawing there.

Dạng 3: Sắp xếp từ cho sẵn thành câu hoàn chỉnh

Reorder these words to have correct sentences

1. secondary/ first/ your/ at/ school/ is/ how/ week?

2. art/ creative/ are/ drawings/ students/ the/ some/ doing/ in/ club

3. school/ at/ English/ we/ have/ classes/ don't/ today

4. is/ the/ clock/ The/ on/ wall.

5. doing/ This/ homework./ are/ we/ evening./ our/

6. of/ reading/?/books/ What/ do/ kinds/ you/ like

7. having/ My family/ a barbecue/ is/ on Sunday evening. /

8. hopscotch/ with/ rarely/ I/ play/ my friends/ at school.

9. on the weekends./ play badminton/ with my dad/ I/ often

10. buy/ at the bookstore./ new books/ My parents/ usually

11. never/ after school./ does/ My sister/ martial arts



12. to read books/ We/ the library/ and study./ often/ go to

13. always/ goes to/ My mom/ the supermarket/ after work.

14. go / you / last / your / Did / to / Ha Long / family / Bay / year / with / ?

15. large/ a/ Huong/ has/ with/ decorations/ lot/ a/ beautiful/on/ room/the/ of/ walls.

16. my/ living/ next/ room/ room/ is/ to/ the/ but/ far/ bathroom/ from/ the.

17. is/ hard-working/ Sue/ student/ a/ and/ reads/ books/ a/ lot/ she/ of/ every month.

18. She/ the/ participating/ is/ in/ sports/ of/ school next/ club/ semester/ the.

19. Lam/ lives/ near/ so/ his/ goes/ school/ school/ walk/ he/ to/ by.

20. school / is / this / my / new / .

21. play / after / we / football / school / .

22. has / a / living room / nice / house / her / .

23. studying / is / she / English / now / ?

24. family / in / five / are / there / my / people / .

25. large / is / the / library / very / school / .

26. book / is / the / on / table / ?

27. bike / usually / to / his / rides / he / school / .

28. teacher / our / is / very / funny / .

29. homework / my / doing / I / am / evening / this / .

30. bed / next / is / the / wardrobe / to / the / .

31. brother / has / tall / my / a / friend / .

32. noisy / is / this / neighborhood / too / ?

33. live / grandparents / do / where / your / ?

34. best / her / Lisa / is / friend / .

35. Tet / we / during / wear / traditional / clothes / .

36. mountains / around / high / there / are / the / .

37. should / you / your / brush / teeth / .

38. likes / playing / soccer / he / his / with / friends / .

39. near / my / house / park / the / is / a / .

40. your / what / subject / is / favorite / ?

41. weather / summer / hot / in / is / very / .

42. painting / her / favorite / is / hobby / .

43. go / camping / every / family / my / summer / .

44. weekend / movies / at / watch / we / the / sometimes / .

45. they / must / street / cross / carefully / the / .

46. does / she / listen / to / how / music / often / ?

47. Tet / decorate / we / our / for / house / .

48. animals / like / do / you / wild / ?

49. great / has / a / school / my / library / .

50. park / they / the / in / are / playing / .

Dạng 4: Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời câu hỏi

Read the text and answer the questions

Câu 1 - Read the emails from Vy and answer the questions

Hi Tom,

How are you? Now I'll tell you about my bedroom. My bedroom is small. I have a bed, a wardrobe, a table, a chair and a lamp. I like music, so I put three posters of famous singers on the wall. I usually do my homework on the desk in front of the big window. My room is my favourite room in the house. It's comfortable. What is your favourite room, Tom? Write to me soon. Best,

Vy.

1. Is Vy's bedroom big or small?

2. What is there in Vy's bedroom?

3. Where does she put three posters of famous singers?

4. Why does she like her bedroom?

Câu 2 - Read about Da Nang City and answer the questions

DA NANG

Da Nang has a population of nearly 800,000 people. The Han River flows through the city. The city part on the east bank is newer and more spacious. The city part on the west bank is more crowded. There are five bridges across the river. The Han River Bridge is the newest one now.

The cost of living in Da Nang is the lowest in Central Viet Nam. Da Nang has many beaches. Among them, Non Nuoc Beach is one of the most beautiful beaches in the world. But walking in the streets on a summer afternoon is not a good idea in Da Nang. There are not many trees so there are not many shadows. It is often very hot at noon.

1. What is the population of Da Nang?

2. Which part of the city is more spacious?



3. Which part of the city is more crowded?

4. Which bridge is the newest?

5. What is Non Nuoc Beach like?

Câu 3 - Read the passage and decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F)

I live in a wonderful neighbourhood. It is quiet but very convenient. There is a grocery store; I go there when I want to buy something quick to prepare. Also, there are other shops such as a bakery, two restaurants, and a bookstore. I am very satisfied with having a bookstore in my neighbourhood because I love reading books. Near my house, there is a small park. It's a place where people meet and socialise. My father and I go jogging around the park every morning. My neighbourhood is great but there are no schools nearby. The hospital is also far away, but in general it is a nice place to live.

1. The neighbourhood is very noisy. _____
2. There are no restaurants in the neighbourhood. _____
3. The school is far away from the neighbourhood. _____
4. The writer doesn't want a bookstore in his neighbourhood. _____
5. You can buy food in the grocery store. _____
6. There is a large park in the neighbourhood. _____

Câu 4 - Read the article and answer the questions

Hi! My name is Susan. I'm eleven years old. I'm now in grade 6. My new school is in a quiet place, not far from the city centre. It has three buildings and a large yard. This year there are 26 classes with more than 1,000 students in my school. Most students are hard-working and serious. The school has about 40 teachers. They are helpful and friendly. My school has different clubs: Dance, English, Arts, Football and Basketball. I like English, so I joined the English club. I love my school because it is a good school.

1. Where is Susan's new school?

2. Is it a three-building school?

3. What are the students like?

4. How many clubs are there in the school?

5. Why does she love the school?

Câu 5 - Read the following passage and decide whether the statements that follow are True or False

My name is Quanzhou and I'm from China. My favorite time of the year is Chinese New Year. People decorate houses and streets with lanterns and flowers many days before the New Year festival. Everything is red and gold, because they're the lucky colors. People give children lucky money in red envelopes, and they also give friends mandarin oranges for good luck. The New Year's Eve dinner is called Reunion Dinner. People in the family sit together, talk and enjoy the traditional food. One special dish is Nian Gao. People make Nian Gao with sugar and rice. We also eat fish, chicken and dumplings. After dinner we watched the New Year music performance on TV. At midnight, we can see fireworks in the sky. The colors are amazing. There are parades and lion dances in the streets, too.

1. People decorate their houses before the New Year festival. _____
2. Red and green are lucky colors in China. _____
3. Children receive lucky money in red envelopes. _____
4. People eat fish, chicken and mandarin oranges for Reunion Dinner. _____
5. Nian Gao is one of the traditional foods in China. _____

Câu 6 - Read the article and answer the questions

A Famous Festival in Vietnam

In Vietnam, people celebrate many different festivals each year. The biggest festival in Vietnam is Tet. This celebrates the beginning of the Lunar New Year. Vietnamese people have to prepare a lot for this festival. Before Tet, people buy fruits and flowers from the market and decorate their houses. Most people buy a special tree with lots of flowers. In the north of Vietnam, people buy peach trees with pink flowers. In the south, people buy apricot trees with yellow flowers. Everyone cleans their house before Tết. This is very important because you shouldn't clean it during Tet. During Tet, people visit their family and friends. Few people go to school or work. Children wear new clothes and get lucky money. It's a great time to watch lion dances and fireworks. Everyone is happy and excited about the New Year. Vietnamese people love to celebrate this festival.

1. Do people celebrate many different festivals each year?

2. Is Tet the biggest festival in Vietnam?

3. What do people often do before Tet?

4. What do people often do during Tet?

5. In the North of Vietnam, what type of tree do people buy?

Câu 7 - Read the article and answer the questions

My name is Tyler. I love going to different festivals. I went to a great festival in my town last week called SummerFun. They hold so many great things there. There were lots of stands selling traditional foods and drinks. I ate so much. They also had lots of shows. I watched the fashion show and the talent show. I didn't have time to watch the puppet show, and I think puppets are boring. My friend, Jane, and I did the tug of war. We lost but it was still fun. My

favorite thing was the music performance at the end. It wasn't Jane's favorite, though. Hers was the talent show. I can't wait for next year's festival. I'm going to bring all my friends.

1. Where was the festival?

2. What did they not have at the festival?

3. What did Tyler not watch?

4. What was Tyler's favorite thing?

5. What was Jane's favorite thing?

Câu 8 - Read the article and answer the questions

A tree house is my most favourite house. It is on a tree, of course. But it is under the big branches of leaves. It's made of wood. There is a big glass window on the roof. I can watch the birds inside the trees through that. There is a ladder from the ground to the floor of the house. I can run up and down **it**. The house is small, so I put no table and chair there. I like to store my favourite toys in the house. It's also a wonderful hide away place. I can play hide and seek with my friends after school.

1. What is the passage about?

2. What is the material of the house?

3. What does the word 'it' in line 4 mean?

4. What does the boy like doing most with the tree house?

Câu 9 - Read the description of Jim's bedroom and answer the questions

Jim's favorite room in his house is his bedroom. It is a great place for study and sleep. It is a bit small. It has a bookshelf, a desk and two chairs. There is a nice lamp on the desk. There is an air-conditioner above the wardrobe. There are three pictures on the wall. **They** are next to a big clock. The room has two windows and a door leading to the balcony. Jim likes his bedroom very much because it is quieter and brighter than other rooms in the house. However, in the future, he wants a bigger room with a TV in it.

1. What is on the desk?

2. What does the word 'they' in line 4 mean?



3. Why does Jim like his bedroom?

4. What does Jim want in his room?

Câu 10 - Read and answer the question

Phong Nha - Ke Bang National Park is a UNESCO World Heritage Site, located in the Bo Trach and Minh Hoa Districts of central Quang Binh Province, in north- central Viet Nam. Phong Nha - Ke Bang is famous for its cave systems. It has 300 caves with a total length of about 70 km, of which only 20 have been surveyed by Vietnamese and British scientists. The park contains many fascinating rock formations and Ke Bang Forest. Travelers should take a boat ride through underground rivers to experience nature and enjoy fresh air.

1. Where is Phong Nha - Ke Bang?

2. Is Phong Nha - Ke Bang famous for its beach systems?

3. How many caves does Phong Nha - Ke Bang have?

4. How should we experience Phong Nha - Ke Bang?

5. Is Phong Nha - Ke Bang a UNESCO World Heritage Site?

Dạng 5: Viết lại câu hoàn chỉnh dựa trên từ được gợi ý

Rewrite complete sentences based on given words

Câu 1 - Complete the sentence using the given word in brackets

1. School (finish) _____ at 4.30 pm every day.
2. _____ you often (eat) _____ lunch in the school canteen?
3. Listen! _____ they (sing) _____ in the classroom?
4. My family like (spend) _____ our summer holidays at the seaside.
5. She (have) _____ long black hair.
6. My father (be) _____ very kind.
7. I (go) _____ to the cinema with my sister this evening.
8. What _____ your brother (do) _____ now? He (practice) _____ speaking English.

Câu 2 - Put the verbs in brackets in the correct tense form

1. He (drive) _____ to the office every day.
2. She (learn) _____ English now?
3. Be quiet! We (study) _____ in the library.
4. At break time, I (go) _____ to the library and (read) _____ some books.



5. You (like) _____ this film?
6. Sit down! A strange dog (run) _____ to you.
7. My mom often (buy) _____ meat from the butcher's.
8. My brothers (not/drink) _____ coffee at the moment.
9. Look! Those people (climb) _____ the mountain so fast.
10. That girl (cry) _____ loudly in the party now.

Câu 3 - Fill in the blank using *There is* or *There are*

1. _____ a big bottle on the table.
2. _____ many chairs in the living room.
3. _____ four cats and a dog in my house.
4. _____ a lot of flowers in the garden.
5. _____ an ice cream in the fridge.
6. _____ a computer on the desk.
7. _____ some milk in the glass.

Câu 4 - Rewrite the sentences using the given word

1. Phong has a sister, Mai.
→ Mai is _____.
2. There are twenty classes in my school.
→ My school _____.
3. My school is bigger than yours.
→ Your school _____.
4. It's not good to spend too much time watching TV.
→ You shouldn't _____.
5. How about visiting the National Museum this weekend?
→ Let's _____.
6. I don't have a bookshelf in my room.
→ There _____.
7. The notebook is on the book.
→ The book _____.
8. The car is in front of the bus.
→ The bus _____.
9. My favorite room in the house is the bedroom.
→ I like _____.
10. A city is noisier than a village.
→ A village _____.

Câu 5 - Fill in the blanks with *is, are, isn't, aren't, do, does, where*

1. We _____ staying at my cousin's house in Vung Tau.
2. _____ they have the right things for the kitchen?
3. Where _____ you live, Phong?
4. _____ does your uncle live?
5. How many rooms _____ there in the hotel?
6. There _____ any chairs in the kitchen. We need five chairs.
7. Which house _____ you want to live in? A town house or a country house?



8. There _____ any furniture in my bedroom. I need many things.
9. In my house, there _____ four bedrooms.
10. What _____ Mrs. Brown need for the living room?

Câu 6 - Write the full sentences using the words given

1. There / be / many trees / my school.
→ _____.
2. All / subjects / my / new / school / interesting.
→ _____.
3. Mai / do / this English test / good / than / I do.
→ _____.
4. This Sunday / we / going / Judo club.
→ _____.
5. My father / always / read / book / after dinner.
→ _____.

Câu 7 - Complete the second sentence with in the basket

1. The bookshop is opposite the library. (OPPOSITE)
→ There is _____.
2. There is a big market near her house. (NEAR)
→ Her _____.
3. Thai Nguyen is not as crowded as Ha Noi. (MORE)
→ Ha Noi is _____.
4. Minh cares about everybody. (PERSON)
→ Minh is _____.
5. Tracy likes the dining room the best. (FAVOURITE)
→ The dining room is _____.